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   CǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ tŀǎǘƻǊΩǎ IŜŀǊǘ    

 
 As we enter a new year, we also enter an opportunity 
to look through our activities and evaluate each of them.  We 
must ask ourselves, are each of our activities and events 
meeting the goals we have set out for Magalia Community 
Church?  More importantly, we must ask if we are doing the 
will of God. 
 One thing that often happens is that we dream up a 
project then ask God to bless it.  The pattern in the Scripture 
is that we submit ourselves to God and we wait until God 
shows us what He is about to do, or we watch to see what 
God is doing around us and join in.  Noah was a faithful 
servant of God, and I am sure he had ideas on how he could 
serve our Lord.  But God had other plans.  Genesis 6 
 When God came to Abraham, he had some plans 
already in mind for Sodom and Gomorrah.  Genesis 18 
 Do you think Gideon came up with the idea to fight 
the Midianites?  Judges 6 
 As we look at our goals, we need to spend time in 
prayer and ask God if the events we have are fulfilling His 
will or are they just for entertainment. 
 
 As I look at our community, I see some needs around 
us that God calls us to take care of.  To begin with, as I have 
gotten to know the children in Magalia, I have found the 
great need for guidance and mentors.  The children are 
desperate for love and direction.  Jesus called the little 
children to Him and treasured them.   
 Luke 18:15 People were also 
bringing babies to Jesus for him to 
place his hands on them. When the 
disciples saw this, they rebuked them. 
16 But Jesus called the children to 
him and said, ñLet the little children 
come to me, and do not hinder them, 
for the kingdom of God belongs to 
such as these. 17 Truly I tell you, 
anyone who will not receive the 
kingdom of God like a little child will 
never enter it.ò 
 Throughout the Bible, we are 
instructed to help the widows and children.  This year we will 
spend more energy to help the children and concentrate on 
giving them the opportunity to see what a Christian family 
can look like.   

      This would involve each person who 
is reading this letter.  All of us have been 
children.  Most of us have been parents, 
grandparents, or even great-grandparents. 
We can all love the children, find out what 
their interests are and encourage them to 
walk a different path.   
 One example: there is a new member 
of our youth who has designed dresses and 
would really love to learn how to sew them.  
She has already made one herself.  What an 
opportunity for anyone who knows how to 
sew. 
 This is not a one-man project.  This 
will involve the whole church family.  Pray 
about how God may use you and your 
spiritual gifts.   
 We are in a season of change, and 
the future looks Very Exciting.  Be in 
earnest prayer for Godôs will for His church.   
   
                                     Pastor Kevin 
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Birthdays  & Anniversaries  January 

12 Cheryl Foy 

13 Babs Settles 

  

  

  

  

  

  

 February 

14 Rich Regel 

17 Ray Miller 

21 Bob Thibault 

24 Carol Stephens 

  

  

  

  

   February   anniversaries 

14 Jean and Del Hanson 

14 Janet and Ike Rivera 

23 Nadine and Bryan Clifton 

  

  

  

  

A View from the Driverõs Seat 

We just had our annual meeting and elected two 
new board members:  Leah Blanyer and Rochelle 
Kelley.  They will be in action at the next board 
meeting. Come on out to the board meetings and see 
what is going on at MCC. Keep informed, read your 
bulletins, check in at the office by phone or in 
person. We need you to stay informed. 
 
If you have requests or suggestions, bring them to 
the office, Pastor, or staff, and the Elders will 
consider any that you have. However, be prepared 
to help if one of your ideas or requests is granted. 
Pastor needs help; he canôt do it alone. Whatever 
you can do to help MCC will be appreciated. We 
are a family, and to succeed,, everyoneôs help is 
needed. 
 
I would like to see more of you at Wednesday 
Chapel services. They start at 6:30 PM. You can 
come even if you donôt come to dinner.  
 
How about Friday Game Night? Itôs a potluck, 
fellowship and games. These activities are for you. 
If attendance doesnôt increase, we will not have 
such activities, and the possibility of adding 
activities will be doubtful. 
 
At the annual meeting there was discussion about 
having dances and other activities. Pastor said that 
if a dance or other activity is desired and you are 
willing to help and attend, it can be considered. 
Remember that the primary goal of MCC is to 
spread the Gospel of Jesus, and that any activity 
must glorify God. Think about it, pray about it and 
listen for Godôs answer. 
 
See you in church! 

 

God Bless and Happy New Year! 
                                                                

Tom      . 

If your birthday or wedding anniversary is not listed in the Pacesetter, 
you can get included by giving the information to the Church Office. 

  
 I would like to thank the MCC members for 
volunteering to help in the kitchen 
(Nancy, Carlos, Warren and Shirley 
P.).  It has been brought to my attention 
that some started a rumor saying the 
Wednesday Dinners will be 
discontinued or reduced if no one 
volunteers to help in the kitchen. This rumor is not true. 

We need to support and 
promote our Wednesday 
Community Dinners and all 
church events and programs. 
Like Peter, we need to have 
faith in the Lord and step out of 
the boat and witness to the 
Ridge. Our Wednesday Dinners 
show the community how Jesus 
Christ is working in our lives 
through preparing and serving 

the Wednesday Dinners. 
     

 
Butte County Health Department has a new placard 
system in place to show diners how eating 
establishments in Butte County faired during their       
bi-annual inspections. MCCôs ñPassedò placard is 
displayed by the kitchen door with our Health 
Departmentôs Permit to Operate a foodservice 
Operation. 
 
    I am in the process of writing a booklet on Food 
Safety and Sanitation Standards for training and kitchen 
use to be used in our kitchen.  
 
    MCCôs Kitchen Ministries does a free buffet style 
breakfast the first Sunday of every month between        
8 A.M. and 9:15 A.M. before church. This breakfast is 
totally free and open all.  Come join for a great 

breakfast and fellowship.  Also bring 
friends and family. 
 

Love people:   Donõt just talk 
about it.  Be about it. 

 
Luke 10:25- 37 

Off the  Back  Burner                                                                           
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Salad, bread, and dessert are 
always served      A Vegetarian 

Option is almost always available.     If you want the 
Vegetarian Meal, ask for it at the front of the line. 
 
February  11    Pizza 

February  18    Baked Potato and Salad Bar (Ash Wednesday)  
February  25    Baked Ham & Sweet Potatoes 

 
March          4  Chinese Dinner  

March        11  Taco Bar  

March        18  Corned Beef & Cabbage 
March        25  Baked Potato and Salad Bar     

                                                                       

All menus are subject to change.  We try to follow the listed 
menus, but sometimes last-minute changes are necessary. 

The 

Good  News  Blues  Band 
in the Church Hall at MCC 

 

February 1      
 

 

The web site remains: 
MagaliaCommunityChurch.org 

New email address !  
 

 Magalia Community has new email 
addresses 

 

-##þɰòôЮüðöðûøðòò˅òþüòðĂăñøĉ˅ýôă 

 

    0ðĂăþā+ôąøý*,Ю9ð÷þþ˅òþü 

Ladiesõ Nite Out 
 

February 5 
òLove Letters from Jesusó 

Speaker:  Pastor Doug Crowder  òOpportunities 
to Loveó 

Feature:  Sandy Lindstrom with her service 
dog, Dottie      òMy Helping Friendó 

Music by Brenda Lockie- Knight, harpist 
 
 

6:00 ñ 8:15pm 
$7 at the door 

RSVP by January 31 to Rose at  873- 4897 
 

Raffle tickets   3/ $1 
winner has choice of a mystery prize or $7 cash prize 

 
Menu:  Chicken Parmesan served over 

garlic-  buttered noodles, 
zucchini, salad, rolls,  
Cherry- filled cake 

Vegetarian option:   Eggplant Parmesan 

 

[ Ladiesõ Nite Out is not a MCC event, but a 
community event that is held in the MCC Hall.  All 
ladies from the community are invited to attend. ]  

Help needed ð- VOLUNTEERS  -    

 
¶  A three-hour shift once a week as an 

Office assistant: answering the phone, doing 

paperwork, helping with Care ón Share.  (The 

office volunteers are vital to the operation of 
this church and its mission.) 

¶  Cooking and serving in the Church kitchen 

for Wednesday dinners or at other times.  
¶  Maintenance and cleaning in the buildings, 

especially the Historic Chapel and the Hall. 

(This past year, thanks to Tony DePrima, the 

yard has been well taken care of.  The 
majority of the general interior cleaning and 

upkeep was provided by Del and Jean Hansen 
and Susan York.  Community Service workers 

and other volunteers helped.  However, none 

of our three main interior upkeep persons are 
available to do the work this year.)  

¶  Jean Hansen is no longer our Church 

Librarian because she is serving with 
Abundant Hope.  We would like to have a new 

Librarian to handle this ministry.  

A NEW CHURCH -The Elders and Pastor Kevin encouraged 

Paul and Sharron Straw, who were active members of this 

congregation, to start a new church.   Sadly, we haven’t seen 

them much recently as their efforts are directed toward this 

exciting ministry.  The Elders and Pastor realized that Paul has 

the ability to reach many for Christ in a way that no other 

church can.  It is always exciting to be a part of a church start, 

and we all pray God’s blessing will be with them as they follow 

His will for their lives.  Tom has been helping the Straws with 

paperwork they need in order to get their new church running. 

CANCELLED 
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In memory of 

Mary Ann Titlow 

February 18, 1936  ± December 19, 2014 

 

The memorial service for our dear friend 

Ann was held in the Church Hall on 

January 3, 

with Pastor Wes Bristol officiating. 

A  luncheon was provided following the 

memorial service.   Ann had so many 

friends and family members in attendance that it was 

truly a packed hall. 

The  Prayer Telephone Tree 
 
This useful tool helps to keep us informed about people who are in emergency or crisis situations and need 
immediate prayer.  It can also be helpful when important information needs to be shared, such as an upcoming 
memorial service.    
To have someone put on the Prayer/Telephone Tree, call Carol Stephens (873-5233), Sandy Lindstrom (762-0167), 
or the Church Office (877-7963).   
The Tree consists of many people who each call a few others with the information, until everyone has been called.  
The person who receives the call can then lift up a sincere prayer for the person in crisis. 
 
Prayer requests can be for people in our Church Family and for people who may not be 
known to us, but who are important to someone in our Family. 
This is different than the Prayer Scroll that appears in the Church Bulletin.  The Telephone 

Tree is for prayer requests in emergency situations – when people need urgent and 

immediate prayer. (heart attack, accident, just taken to Emergency Room, etc.) 

 

During the next month, we will be updating the Prayer Telephone Tree. 

If you want to be included, please contact either Carol or Sandy.    

When you ask to be included, please let us know these things 

§  Iôd like to be called, but to not make any calls myself 

§  Iôd like to be called, and am willing to call up to five others 

§  Iôd only like to be called only about people in the Church Family  

§  Iôd like to be called about anyone for whom prayer is requested 

After the new list is compiled, we will distribute copies of the list so all people on the Prayer Tree will have the 

information. 

The Prayer Box                    
Please keep these people in your prayers. 

 

Marissa Blanyer 

Sharon Driver 

Joe Hanner 

Jerry Henry 

Pat Lattimore 

Caleb Roberts 

Babs Settles 

 

And these families - 

  Jackson, Payne, Regel,  

  Rivera, Scott, and Titlow 
 
 

OUTREACH AT MCC 
 

Care ‘n Share  for 2014 =  201 households (662 persons) were helped with food. 
 

Missions  in 2014  =  Magalia Community donated funds and/or energy to these missions:    Abundant Hope outreach 

to survivors of the Holocaust, Care Net Pregnancy Center in Paradise, Christian Friends of Israel, Rancho Sordo 

Mudo home and school for deaf children, and the Stoimenovi’s ministry to orphans and children-at-risk in Bulgaria. 
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Sisters in Service have developed a form that will be useful in helping the Office know more about our 

Church Family.  Everyone who completes the form is asked for information about what their talents and 

skills are, and what they enjoy doing.   This information will be helpful for a few reasons: 

 

1) We can match people to where they might like to serve at MCC 

2) If someone calls the office looking for help with something, we will have a list of who might be able to help 

3) If the Church or an individual wants a suggestion for someone to do work that they would be glad to pay 

for, it will be  nice to be able to refer someone from our congregation . 

4) It asks for current address, telephone, and email information, so weõll use it as we update the Church 

Directory.  

 

Note that telling us what you can do does not mean you'd have to do it if asked. 

We are hoping to get a completed form from everyone who is involved with MCC.     You can pick up a form 

in the Office.  
 

If you do not attend MCC worship services, but have a skill or talent and would like to be included in the 

reference list, please feel free to pick up and complete a form.  (Are you a plumber, musician, carpenter, 

etc.?) 
 

Also, do you have a business  to recommend?   You can put that on a form.  If you dealt with  a company 

that gave good service, the Office would like to know so they can give out a referral if asked.   (e.g.    I need 

an electrician, plumbers, tax accountant, car body repair shopé.   Can you recommend one thatõs good?)  

The Office gets calls like this. 
 

Just last year we needed some work done in the Hall, and we would have liked to hire someone from the 

church family to do the work, but we did not know that we had a skilled person in our congregation.  Ifõ weõd 

had the information on this form, weõd have called him to do the work.  

 

So please consider picking up a form, filling it out as appropriate for you, and returning it to the Office. 

You can write on the back of the paper if you donõt have enough room on the front. 

b!a9 ŀƴŘ !55w9{{ tIhb9 9a!L[ 

/ƘǳǊŎƘ aƛƴƛǎǘǊƛŜǎ ǘƘŀǘ 
ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘ ƳŜ     

aȅ ǘŀƭŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ǎƪƛƭƭǎ     

¢ƘƛƴƎǎ L ŜƴƧƻȅ ŘƻƛƴƎ     

¢ƘƛƴƎǎ L ŎƻǳƭŘ Řƻ ǘƻ 
ōŜ ƘŜƭǇŦǳƭ     

/ƻƳƳŜƴǘǎ 

{ǳƎƎŜǎǝƻƴǎ 

aƻǊŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ  
wŜŦŜǊǊŀƭ     

  

Sewing for Jesus and Crafters -   

 - are still on Holiday break.    They will 
resume meeting on Wednesday, February 4. 
 Anyone who is interesting in participating in 
the fun and the creative activities is invited to come 
to the Firehouse    1:00 - 3:00 on a Wednesday.   
You donôt need to bring anything; itôs all provided.  
   
 You donôt have to commit to the group.  Just 
stop by and see if itôs a fit for you. 
     

                                                                                                                                           Carol and Sharon 



 6 

When your feet are dragging, heavy, 
And your woes too much to bear, 
When your soul is up on crutches, 
And your heart is in despair, 
There is always one more saviour, 
One more break to get you by, 
One more shining new horizon 
In the corner of the sky! 
 
When you feel you cannot do it, 
And you want to pass it by, 
When you think it isnõt worth it, 
Wait, and have another try! 
Even thoõ you stumble blindly, 
You can risk a second glance  - 
Every fall need not be fatal. 
Rise and take another chance! 
 
For the heavens are not empty-  
God has hung a rainbow there; 
If you take the time to notice, 
You can see how bright and fair 
Are its harmonizing colors. 
Only God could make it so. 
Wonõt you touch His new horizon 
Even lightly ere you go? 
 
 

CHRISTMAS  
 

Is more than a day at the end of the year 
More than a day of joy and good cheer. 
 

Christmas is really Godõs pattern for living 
To be followed each day by unselfish giving. 
 

Then Peace on Earth will come to stay 
When we live Christmas every day 

Snips and Bits 
 
On Sunday, February 1, the children will do the whole 

service, including the sermon.  Come see the gifts they 

bring to the worship experience.  
 

The annual tithing and giving reports are available in the 
Church Hall.  You will find them in the Milk Crate 

Mailboxes. Pick up your copy if you want it for your tax 

records. 
 

The Chapel Study on Wednesday nights is beginning a 
study on Prayer. 

 
If you need or want a ride to a church function, worship, 

or activity, please contact the Office, and arrangements will 

be made. 
 

Our treasurer, Tom Driver, has promised to have the 
annual Treasurerôs report for 2014 available in the Office 

soon.  If youôd like to know how this church did financially 

last year, stop by the Office and ask to see a copy of the 
report.  

 
The written annual reports of our Missions, Ministries, 

Activities, Business, and Communications is available in the 
Office.   Rochelle has prepared printed copies, which are 

available to all who want one.  

 
Weôre going to ñWalk through the Bibleò again this year.  If 

you didnôt make it through last year, or want to do it again, 
a reading plan can be provided to you in the Office.   This 

yearôs schedule is for Straight Through the Bible.    It starts 

at Genesis and ends with Revelation, with a reading 
ñassignmentò each day.  Itôs not too late to start this daily 

walk with God. 
 

The Office is still working on preparing an updated church 
family directory.     We want to include everybody with 

their correct information.  

 
Pastor Del and Jean Hansen are busy in the Mission Field 

as President of Abundant Hope Ministries. 
 

Rochelle Kelly has been appointed to serve as Secretary to 

the Board, replacing Carol Stephens, who started as 
secretary to the Board in the Fall of  2005.  

 
Sisters in Service will not be having monthly meetings until 

further notice.  But this does not mean the ladies will be 

uninvolved in whatôs happening at the church. 
 

Our Christian Education programs and activities for children 
are really expanding.   Thatôs a real joy. 

 
Consider inviting someone to come to worship or a church 

event with you.  Pick them up or meet them here.   Is 

there something at MCC that youôd like to share with a 
friend?  
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

       

  
 

 14  15 
 

BOARD MEETING 
7:00PM 

16 17 

18 19 
 

Ceramics 
10:00 
 
Line Dancing 
6:00 

20  21 
 

Dinner   5:30  

 
 

Chapel  6:30 

22 

 

 23 
 
Game Night  
and Potluck      
6:00 

24 

25 26 
 

Ceramics 
10:00 
Line Dancing 
6:00 

27 28 
 

Dinner   5:30  

 
 

Chapel  6:30 

29 30 
 

Game Night  
and Potluck      
6:00 

31 

 
 

 
Breakfast in the Hall 

8:00 - 9:15 
Children in charge of 
the Service    9:30aqm 
 
 Good News Blues          

Concert   3:00 

2 
 
 
Ceramics 
10:00 
Line Dancing 
6:00 

3 4 
 

Sewing for 
Jesus and 
Crafters in the 
Firehouse  1:00 
 

Dinner   5:30  

 
 

Chapel  6:30 

5 
 

Ladiesô Nite Out   
6:00pm      $7  
Dinner and Program 

6 
 

Game Night  
and Potluck      
6:00 

7 

8 
 

9 
 

Ceramics 
10:00 

 
Line Dancing 
6:00 

10 
 
 

 

11 
 
 

Sewing for 
Jesus and 
Crafters 1:00 

 
Dinner   5:30  

 

 

Chapel  6:30 

12 
 

BOARD MEETING 
7:00 

13 
 
Game Night  
and Potluck      
6:00 

14 

15 
 
 

16 
 

Ceramics 

10:00 
 

Line Dancing 
6:00 

17 18 
 
 

Sewing for 

Jesus and 
Crafters   1:00 

 
Dinner   5:30  

 
 

Chapel  6:30 

19 20 
 

Game Night  

and Potluck      
6:00 

21 

       

       

Calendar                    2015    Magalia Community Church 
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